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Dear Brothers and Sisters,

For several months, we have sensed the Lord nudging us to 
sell our house and move closer to family. Rick and Jennifer 
had to leave Reno about four years ago due to health issues, 
so we no longer had any family living close by.

We have said that when we move, we want to do it while 
we are healthy enough to make our own decisions. That 
time finally came. We put our house on the market on 
August 29, our 59th wedding anniversary, and closed on 
September 30. We stayed in Reno with friends while we 
finished business and attended our previously scheduled 
doctor appointments before starting the drive to Oregon 
on September 15. We moved into our new apartment on 
September 18.

Because we could not imagine living in an even hotter 
Phoenix near Rick and Jennifer, we moved into a retirement 
apartment in Wilsonville, Oregon, about five miles from 
our grandson Drew, his lovely wife Elise, and our two great-
grandsons, Owen Curtis and Adolin Ralph.

We will greatly miss the church family we had in Reno! 
They were true brothers and sisters to us and were so loving. 
I, Betty, will miss my ladies’ Bible Study. We were just 
starting Ephesians. It will be led to its conclusion by capable 
hands and hearts, obeying God.

This move reminds us of leaving our church family in 
California 17 years ago. How sweet fellowship will be in 

Heaven when we are all reunited! In the meantime, we 
look forward to whatever ministry God gives us in our new 
retirement apartment building.

Our new address is printed below. Our cell phone numbers 
will remain the same, at least for the foreseeable future. 
We don’t know our local email addresses yet, but we will 
continue to have our mission email.

We thank you from the depths of our hearts for continuing 
to support us. It has helped make this move possible. 
God has been so gracious in our lives and yours. We give 
Him thanks!

Joyfully His,
Betty for the Camps
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For the Lord is good; 
His steadfast love 
endures forever, and 
His faithfulness to all 
generations.
PSALM 100:5 ESV


